
NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 
TO:  The Court 
 
FROM: Gregory Hilton, Clerk 
 
DATE: August 29, 2018 
 
RE:  Revised September Schedule 
  September 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, and 19, 2018 
 

Attached is the revised September Schedule of cases which supersedes that 
issued to the Court on July 24, 2018. 
 
GH:ceb 
attachment 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 04, 2018 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00846/17   Six Flags America, L. P. vs. Joanne Sterner 
     No. 01307/17   Kwasi Ramsey vs. Maryland Reception Diagnostic vs. 
     No. 02257/17   David Djajaputra vs. Susan Payne 
     No. 00372/17   Friends of Lubavitch, Inc. vs. Robin Zoll et al. 
 
      
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00527/17   Pallittia Ann Davis vs. Meharry Medical College 
     No. 01217/17   Crystal Butterworth vs. LMB Unlimited LLC d/b/a 
    Konstant Food 
     No. 01844/17   Kevin Vaughan vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01618/17   Gary Ward, Jr. vs. State of Maryland (submitted on brief) 
 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 05, 2018 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01183/17   James Seymour et al. vs. Tidewater Investment Group, LLC 
     No. 01185/17   TKA Inc et al. vs. Christopher McCauley Bowers 
     No. 00829/17   Eugene Madatov vs. Anna Fedorova 
     No. 02237/17*  Matthew Reed vs. Jennifer Sapp 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00437/17   Elizabeth Hanson-Metayer vs. Prince George's County  

District Court-Hyattsville, et al. 
     No. 01212/17   Morgan Prince vs. Andreca Bailey 
     No. 01842/17   Andre Mosby vs. State of Maryland 
 
     
 

  



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 06, 2018 
 
 

     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00086/17   Timberlie Adams vs. Maryland State Department of  

Health and Mental Hygiene 
     No. 01734/17   Timothy Scott Moxey vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02362/16   Elpis Sakaria vs. Prince George's County, Maryland 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01232/17   Raychel Harvey Jones vs. Susan Coronel 
     No. 00309/17   Joyce M. Wild vs. Baltimore County Personnel and Salary 
    Advisory Board 
     No. 02345/17*  Lucio Enrique Garcia Ruiz vs. Delmi Delores Pena Chacon 
     No. 01727/17   El Soundani Elwahhabi vs. State of Maryland (submitted on  
             brief) 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 07, 2018 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00149/18*  In Re:  Adoption/Guardianship  of M. S. 
     No. 02091/17   Abe Arjun Mallik vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01136/17   Hilbert Byers vs. Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing 
    and Regulation et al. 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00862/17   Carlos Nicholson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01327/17   John Vigna vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01126/17   Deidre Bosley et al. vs. Hunt Valley Presbyterian Church      
     No. 00982/17** Steven Johnson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00940/17** Spence Jeffers vs. State of Maryland (submitted on brief) 
 
    **consolidated cases 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2018 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01303/17   Michael Isaac, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01366/17   Maryland Office of People's Counsel vs. Maryland Public  

Service Commission 
     No. 01006/17   Stella Ford vs. Keith Yacko et al.  Substitute Trustees 
     No. 01605/17**State of Maryland vs. Brian Johns 
     No. 01606/17**State of Maryland vs. Ronald Meddings 
     No. 01607/17**State of Maryland vs. Ronald Merriken 
     No. 01608/17**State of Maryland vs. Walter Randle 
     No. 01609/17**State of Maryland vs. Tony Wardlow 
     No. 01610/17**State of Maryland vs. Lamont Knight 
     No. 01611/17**State of Maryland vs. Siyyaha Crawford 
     No. 01612/17**State of Maryland vs. Corey Carroll 
     No. 01613/17**State of Maryland vs. Darnell Hines 
     No. 01798/17**State of Maryland vs. Zionnes Spencer 
     No. 01799/17**State of Maryland vs. Santee Taylor 
 
    **consolidated cases 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01399/17   William Lanier Sweats vs. Ashleigh Jones 
     No. 01053/17   Jaswinder Kaur vs. Kristine Brown et al., Substitute Trustees 
     No. 01209/17   A Healing Leaf LLC vs. Natalie M. Laprade, Maryland  

Medical Cannabis Commission 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2018 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01300/17   The Estate of Concetta Schatz, et al. vs. John Crane,Inc. 
     No. 01108/17   Bette J. Barsh et al. vs. Thomas P. Dore et al. vs. 
     No. 01203/17   Montgomery County, Maryland vs. Complete Lawn Care, Inc.  

et al. 
     No. 02675/16   Rashadd Alexis vs. State of Maryland 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01245/17   Brian P. Nichols vs. Robert P. Pratz et al. 
     No. 01687/17   Joan L. Floyd, et al. vs. Baltimore City Council, et al. 
     No. 00550/17   Douglas Armstrong et al. vs. Baltimore City Council et al. 
     No. 01178/16   Douglas Armstrong et al. vs. Baltimore City Council 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2018 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01162/17   Thomas Swift vs. University of Maryland, College Park 
     No. 01125/17   Robert Persaud vs. Sondra Goad 
     No. 01661/17*  James Redman vs. Tracy L. Flora 
     No. 01714/17   Damon Stansbury vs. State of Maryland (submitted on brief) 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01425/17** Michael Johnson, Jr. vs. Tyrone S. Francis, et al. 
     No. 02500/17** Michael Johnson, Jr., et al. vs. Baltimore City Police  

Department, et al. 
     No. 01637/17   Big Boyz Bail Bond Inc. vs. State of Maryland, et al. 
     No. 00058/17*  Jeanne Perkins vs. Preston Perkins 
 
 
    *8-207(a) 
  **consolidated cases 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2018 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00303/18*  In Re:  Adoption/Guardianship of O. C., J. C., E. B. and D. B. 
     No. 00757/17   Tisa J. D. Clark vs. Willie Joseph Clark Jr. 
      
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 02228/17   Yoseph Seyoum vs. Lemlem G. Redae 
     No. 01412/17   Antoine Lewis, et al. vs. Brandon Jennings and J.S., Jr. 
     No. 01485/17   Michael Scott vs. Glenn Ives et al. 
     No. 00033/18*  In Re:  R. S. 
     No. 01234/17   Sadie M. Castruccio vs. Darlene Barclay 
 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2018 
All cases submitted on brief 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00143/17   Timothy E. Horan vs. Jessica Marks 
     No. 01083/17   State of Maryland vs. Jerome Fleming 
     No. 02415/17   State of Maryland vs. Dontaz Brandon 
     No. 02702/16   Andrew Lasko vs. Amanda Lasko 
     No. 01262/17   Shani Tiffera McDonald vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01192/17   Javier Reyes vs. State of Maryland 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01802/17   James Finneyfrock vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01908/17   Dimas Osorio-Vasquez vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02477/17*  Samuel A.M. Collings vs. Lan Wang 
     No. 01244/17   Edward Ellis vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01347/17   Danney Forbes vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01740/17   State of Maryland vs. Errol D. Fulford 
     No. 01624/17   Darrion Mallette vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02353/17   Bret M. Wheeler vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02333/17   Kevin Jonathan Sorrick vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2018 
All cases submitted on brief 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01386/17   Clifton Johnson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02014/17   Devin Edmonds vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02161/17   Antonio Brown vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00834/17   Roger Hargrave vs. Prince George's County Police  

             Department et al. 
     No. 00986/17   Michael Anthony Jobes vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01819/17   Warren Savage vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02284/17   Rosie M. Garnett vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02167/17   Vincent Barefoot vs. State of Maryland 
      
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01970/17   John M. Garrison vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01534/17   Steven Lewis Winborne vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01897/17   Judith Forrestel vs. Bradley Forrestel 
     No. 01518/17   Christopher Jones vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01444/17   Kevin C. Betskoff vs. Standard Guaranty Insurance Company 
     No. 02049/17   Jermaine Dancer Kimble vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02048/17   Jaamal Weeks vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02164/17   Davi Ralph vs. State of Maryland 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 2018 
All cases submitted on brief 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01320/17   Nicole Rena McCrea vs. Mark S. Devan et al. 
     No. 02115/17   Daniel Ian Fields vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01238/17   David Hissey, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01297/17   Robin Bartlett Fraizer vs. James McCarron et al. 
     No. 02288/17   In Re:  T. J. H. 
     No. 01942/17   Joshua Isaiah Jones vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01934/17   Nathaniel Lanier vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01581/17   Andrew Brown vs. State of Maryland 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01239/17   Haiyun Ratliff vs. Daniel S. Donnelly 
     No. 01437/17   Ty'ree Crawford vs. Richard Dovey, Warden 
     No. 02080/17   Darnell J. Whitfield vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02076/17   Kayin Cemal Love vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02123/17   Travis Darnell Bishop, Sr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02074/17   Franklin Ajang Enang vs. State of Maryland 
                            



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 19, 2018 
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2018 
All cases submitted on brief 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01172/17   Michael Smith vs. Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission 
     No. 01222/17   Loriann Knight vs. Jeffrey B. Fisher et al., Substitute Trustees 
     No. 01873/17   Cory Jamahl Demby vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01629/17   Percy Pair vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01227/17   David Myers et al. vs. Anne Arundel County, Maryland 
     No. 01334/17   Wondwosen Godana vs. Hanna Firew 
     No. 01628/17   Gregory Sterrette vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01463/17   Renee L. McCray vs. John E. Driscoll, III, et al. 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01906/17   Jeremy Adem Ali-said vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02283/17   Jeremiah Conteh vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01977/17   Kevin Scott vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02160/17   Kevin R. Washington vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02003/17   Shawn Holden vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02077/17   Donta Labell Pope vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02143/17   Anthony Clark vs. State of Maryland 
 
  



NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is 
up-to -date, last minute changes to the schedule may be required. To confirm 
information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SCHEDULE 
 

 IN THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 
 SEPTEMBER 04, 05, 06, 07, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 17, 18, and 19, 2018 
 
 
 

On the day of argument, counsel are instructed to register in the Office of the Clerk no 

later than 9:00 a.m.  The Court is located at 361 Rowe Boulevard, in the Robert C. Murphy 

Courts of Appeals Building.  After September, 2018, the Court will recess until October, 2018. 

 

 

Gregory Hilton 
Clerk 


